MINUTES OF MEETING OF FINANCE COMMITTEE
Date of Meeting:  August 20, 2008

Transcribed by:  September 11, 2008 (Per notes of Ms. Bronk)

I. CALL MEETING TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 P.M.

II. ROLL CALL

Members Present:
Dick Paulsen, Chairman




Donna Bronk, Vice Chairman




Bonnie Cotulli




William R.C. White




Dominic Cammarano




Dan Cheever (Arrived at 6:55 P.M.)




David Trudell (Arrived at 6:47 P.M.)

Also Present:

Jane Donahue, BOS Liaison




Bruce Sauvageau, BOS Liaison

III. BUSINESS

A. Variance Reports.
Discussion ensued re:  Variance reports.  Mr. Paulsen explained the Charter states the FinCom has the right to any financial reports.  Discussion continued.

MOTION:
Mr. White moved the FinCom write a letter to the Acting Town Administrator, John Sanguinet requiring him to provide the FinCom w/ regular Variance reports.  Ms. Cotulli seconded.

VOTE:  Unanimous (5-0-0)

B. Budget.
Discussion ensued re:  the revised budget the Acting Town Administrator provided.  Mr. Paulsen expressed confusion as to why the new growth figure was up, from $300,000 to $425,000.  He will be requesting a schedule to support this.

Discussion ensued re:  excise taxes.  Mr. Paulsen will speak to the Assessors.

Discussion ensued re:  the fee charged to the Fire District to conduct their billing.  The Town currently receives 1.5% which equals approx. $70,000.  Discussion ensued re:  if it is worth doing the billing for this amount & how much time is actually spent doing it.

Discussion ensued re:  parking revenues being down due to the lack of enforcement, especially during the summer months in Onset.  Mr. Paulsen suggested having a committee appointed to look into purchasing a kiosk to pre-pay for parking.

Discussion ensued re:  placing $150,000 in the Reserve Fund.

Discussion ensued re:  hiring of police officers.  Selectman Sauvageau stated a grant was received to hire three new police officers.  Due to the current financial system, it was decided not to hire three more officers.  Everything would have to be picked up after one year.  The interim Town Administrator called & found out that the Town could use the grant to avoid a lay off three officers.

Selectmen Sauvageau & Donahue briefly discussed the visionary meeting Selectmen are holding.

Brief discussion ensued re:  affordable housing issues.

IV. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION:
Mr. Cheever moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:30 P.M.  Ms. Cotulli seconded.

VOTE:  Unanimous (7-0-0)

Respectfully submitted,

_____________________________

Kelly Barrasso, Typist
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